Board of Works
July 13, 2021 Austin City Hall Spm
Roger Hawkins, Joe Smith and Jimmy Turner were all present.

Minutes: Joe made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 8™ and June 23", seconded
by Jimmy. Motion passed 3 — 0.

Sewer Adjustments: Jimmy made a motion to approve the sewer adjustments from June 9, 2021
through July 13, 2021, seconded by Joe Motion passed 3 — 0.

Old Business: Dave Eberenz, city engineer, gave a price on the flow study. He stated that we
should budget around $40,000 to 45,000 to get the information that we need. Dave suggested that
if we do this we should wait till February to do this. Should be taking bids for the Community
Crossings Grant in August.

New Business: Kevin Froedge did not show up. Mayor Hawkins asked Dave to prepare a grant
for Railroad Grant for lighted stop signs. Dave informed the board that he is working on a
regional Readi Grant, along with Scottsburg and Scott County. Dave also stated that he is
working on a sewer map.

Department Heads: Shane Terry, Street Department, stated the prisoners are working out
great. Also stated that the new truck should be here tomorrow. Todd Watts, assistant
superintendent with wastewater. Stated that everything is going pretty good. He stated that they
have a few things to finish up with the Aspire project. Robert Wilson, building inspector, stated
that last month we did not have as many building permits. Shawn Hurt, chief of police gave a
monthly update on police activity. Jimmy asked about clothing allowance guidelines.

Adjournment: Jimmy made a motion to adjourn at 6: seconded by JOe. Motion passed 3- 0.
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